From: Charlotte Watkins 
Sent: 19 January 2015 11:15
To: Caroline Ford
Subject: 14/01832/REM

Caroline

With regard to the above reserved matters application, the submitted ecological report is satisfactory. 

All works should adhere strictly to the recommendations throughout the Ecological Appraisal (Canal Basin) written by Aspect Ecology dated November 2014. The applicant should be aware that this includes some pre-commencement species surveys and potentially additional mitigation plans which would need adhering to and which should be submitted to the LPA for approval.

Beyond this I can see little in terms of plans to assess. If you think I am missing some documentation that is elsewhere can you point me to it?

The block plan does not show which trees are to be planted, species etc.. There is no plan for management of the green spaces on site or information on how the canal side will be treated. Where is the spoil going to be put? Will there be any planting? How will the marina sides be formed? There seems little in the way of biodiversity enhancement mentioned – rather this responsibility is all placed on a separate application and given the location at the canal side it would be a missed opportunity if nothing was put in place here. I would like to see some information on management, planting schemes etc.. 

Regards

Charlotte

Dr Charlotte Watkins

Ecology Officer

Cherwell District Council
